PLANS COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION SUB COMMITTEE of Bridport Town Council held at Mountfield, Bridport on Thursday, 1 July 2010 at 2.30 pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr 
G.J. Ackerman
C.M. Ray 





K.A. Day

J.D. Hunt





Ms S.J. Williams
D.G. Rickard (ex-officio)

Also in attendance: Cllr Mrs M.J. Ray. 

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED: that Cllr G.J. Ackerman be elected Chairman of the Sub Committee for the municipal year 2010/2011.

Councillor G.J. Ackerman in the Chair

PUBLIC FORUM
Mr Malcolm Leighton spoke in respect of minute 9(f) regarding the need for car park signage for motorcyclists showing where they could park. He said that it was not clear where they could park in the car parks in town. There also needed to be signage on pay and display machines inviting motorcyclists to park in a bay if they pay.
Mr Leighton also mentioned the traffic calming measures in Skilling that, he said, created problems with queuing traffic. 

2.
APOLOGIES
There were no apologies for absence.
3.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 1 April 2010, which had been previously circulated, were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
5.
WAITING RESTRICTIONS & LOADING BAYS – DRAFT ORDERS

The Town Surveyor reported that the statutory orders had been drawn up by Dorset County Council and had been issued for primary consultation with the Town Council, West Dorset District Council and the County Councillor. The orders would then be advertised for wider public consultation.

The position was noted.

6.
HIGHWAY MAINTENANCE AND RE-LAUNCH OF THE PARISH 
MAINTENANCE UNITS
Consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2241.

The Sub Committee noted the letters from Dorset County Council in respect of the changes to highways maintenance arrangements and the re-launch of the parish maintenance units (PMUs). It was noted that the Bridport Area Lengthsman was to commence work on 12 July and that this, along with the use of the PMUs, would mean that Bridport would be able to pick up the minor works that were being reduced as part of the County highway maintenance arrangements.

It was noted also that Dorset County Council referred to the Dorset Direct number to report any safety defects or maintenance concerns. It was emphasised that if members had any concerns they should report them first to the Town Council office, who would log them before passing them on to the County Council. This ensured that issues could be monitored.
The arrangements for purchase of the Lengthsman vehicle were also reported, in line with the decision of the Finance & General Purposes Committee.

The report was noted.
7.
PARK AND RIDE

The Town Surveyor reported that the scheme was to start on 17 July and would be widely advertised.

The report was noted.

8.
ISSUES RAISED BY WATAG 

The Town Surveyor reported that he would be attending the next meeting of WATAG, to talk about progress on a number of ongoing town centre traffic issues.
The Leader of the Council added that the Bridport Sustainable Travel Maps, which had been supported by WATAG, were now available in the Town Council office.


The update was noted.

9.
ONGOING HIGHWAY MATTERS


The Town Surveyor updated members on the following highway matters: -  

 (a)
Fishermans Arms pedestrian crossing request 
Dorset County Council was doing a count of traffic and pedestrian movements in the area. Following comments from members, the Town Surveyor undertook to speak to Dorset County Council regarding the criteria for assessing the need for a crossing and also the proposed siting of a crossing, if agreed.

The update was noted.


(b)
West Bay Road car parking charges 
The installation of the new play area had led to requests from people using the play area for the introduction of a short stay charge. It was reported that West Dorset District Council had agreed that this issue could be looked at, as part of the annual review of car parking charges.  On the subject to car park charges, it was also asked if the wording for the overnight parking charges could be looked at to ensure it was clear.
RESOLVED: that the charging for West Bay Road car park be looked at part of the annual review of car park charges later in the year.
(c)


East Road pavement parking


The County Council’s Parking Services team would be asked to investigate this issue. Action had been taken previously but it seemed it had become an issue again.


RESOLVED: that the County Council’s Parking Services team be asked to look at this issue.
(d) 
North Allington footpath
Councillor Sandra Brown had asked if the footpath next to 61 North Allington could be looked at, as it was in need of repair and it had been reported that it was not being used properly.  The Town Surveyor said that he would look at this and take the matter up with Dorset County Council.
RESOLVED: that the Town Surveyor look at the footpath and raise any issues with Dorset County Council.


(e)
Mount Pleasant, North Allington dropped kerb request
Councillor Sandra Brown had also asked if this could be raised. The Town Surveyor said that he would look at this matter, although if it was a request for a dropped kerb for a private residence then this would need to be dealt with by the householder, as with all such requests. However, he would need to clarify the issue, as if it was a more general issue about dropped kerbs then he could raise the matter with the County Council.



RESOLVED: that the Town Surveyor look at this issue and report back.


(f)
Car Park signage for motorcycles

Following the comments made in the Public Forum, the Town Surveyor said that he would raise this matter with West Dorset District Council.

RESOLVED: that the Town Surveyor discuss with West Dorset District Council parking provision in car parks for motor cycles and signage.

(g)
Street Lighting timetable


Following the presentation at the Town Council meeting, the Town Surveyor confirmed that the replacement of the lighting columns in Bridport was due to take place in November and December this year. He was arranging to meet with the contractors to discuss the arrangements and would report back to members.


RESOLVED that the Town Surveyor report back on proposed 
arrangements for the street lighting replacement programme in Bridport.


(h)
Borough Gardens


Discussions were ongoing with Magna regarding the provision of gates at Borough Gardens.



The update was noted.


(i)
Finger post spotting project


The County Council was asking for any photographs of finger posts across the County as part of this project.

The project was noted.
The following updates were also raised for information by the Town Surveyor:

· a request had been received for temporary bus stops on Sea Road South when South Street was closed, as it would be for the Charter Fair on Saturday. This was something that could be looked at for future road closures.

· a request had also been received to include the park and ride timings in the County Council’s timetable booklet. This was something that could be looked at for future years.
· the Town Surveyor had met Sustrans to look at the possibility of the Trailway running along the back of the co-op alongside the right of way. This was being looked at further.
· members asked about taxis doing u turns out if the taxi ranks and the Town Surveyor said that he would discuss this with the West Dorset District Council Licensing team. 
·  following discussion with the County Council, it was proposed that the Town Council no longer dealt with highway trees on behalf of the County. The Town Council contracted the work out and it was now proposed that the County Council, who had responsibility for the trees, contracted the work out direct themselves. There would be a report on this to the next Finance and General Purposes Committee.

· a letter had been received from Dorset County Council, giving notice that it intends to commence the process to formally adopt the footpath across Plottingham as a public right of way. This followed the replacement of the bridge at Plottingham and would mean that the County Council would then maintain the footpath and the bridge. 
10.
COMMUNICATIONS

The Town Clerk reported that the Town Council was to be represented at the Charter Fair and members were very welcome to help on the day.

The bridge at Plottingham was to be formally opened on Wednesday 7 July at 12 
noon. All members had been invited.
The meeting closed at 3.43 p.m.

The next meeting of the Highways and Transportation Sub Committee will be held on 28 October 2010
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